

Colorado Regional Subcommittee Meeting Minutes
100 S. Wilcox ~ Castle Rock, CO
March 12, 2017

Attendance:

PR Chair – Dan B.

PI Chair – Russ E. by phone

H&I Chair – Gene S.

Web Servant – Pat H.

DOC Coordinator – (Terry C. not present)

Area Subcommittee Chairs:

-Karl S. – Coordinator for the Writing Program of the
H&I Committee, Mile High Area

- Minutes and Agenda were approved
- PR & PI Report (Dan B):
 - Our Literature resources we currently have on hand are listed on the printed sheet. After the last CRSC meeting I gave Kelly literature for the Pikes Peak area to use in their outreach efforts to meetings located in the Southern Area. I've attached a copy of a worksheet detailing what was given and what is currently in stock.
 - Last weekend in Grand Junction, March 4th, Russ asked if I could come help with their Serenity Unlimited Area Learning Day, Sage and I took a road trip and assisted with the event. I presented info on PR, PI, and H&I service, what it entails, why we do it, etc. It was well attended with groups from two treatment centers in attendance, and about 30 people in total. We broke into round table discussions and came up with some ideas about things that could be done in the area to help groups, concerns with things happening in meetings and how to handle them, and ways to help make the newcomer feel more welcome.
 - I forwarded to Russ the emails that came in regarding Alert Magazine, no other action taken as of yet.
 - Purchases made by Gene a couple months ago being included in the 2017 or 2016 budget- need clarification.
- PI Report (Russ E.):
 - SUANA sends a big thank you! To Dan and Sage for their help with the Service Learning Day in Grand Junction. The event seemed to be a success based on the feedback on the survey questionnaires. 30 plus addicts in attendance that appreciated being included and participating in the process. The breakout groups yielded some actionable items including a poster drive and the need for groups to address meetings abilities to welcome the newcomer. Dan & Sage were a big Hit. Thank You For Your Service.
 - Still working on Collecting PSA, audio, video and print to plug into a Google Drive file that each of our areas can access and fit into their own needs.
 - Also, considering the possibility and cost of a billboard that could travel around to each of the areas and be edited to provide the areas hotline number.
 - Have been in contact with Casey Pickner with Alert Magazine. May is her deadline to go to print. If CRSC wants to participate again this year the cost will be the same as last year, \$350.00ish. Casey is mailing me a copy of Alert Magazine for review.
- H&I Chair Report (Gene S):
 - Gene brought copies of the H&I Guidelines that he, Terry, and Cathy have been working on. Electronic copies have been sent out also and members are encouraged to read through them and provide feedback on any changes or additions that might be needed.
 - He received reports from Delta and Rifle Correctional Facilities.
 - He has also been working on a flyer for H&I positions in the areas in Colorado, but is having trouble getting the position info. He will ask for more info at the next Regional Meeting.

- Web Servant Report (Pat H):
 - The website is up to date, minutes from the CRSC meeting last month are now online. He will be going through meeting lists and making sure the regional meeting list is up to date. He removed the Southern Area contact info from the local area page. He will contact Fort Lyon to see if they want their meeting added to the list.

- DOC Coordinator Report (Terry C not present)

- Area Subcommittee Chairs: Kelly emailed the following report:

PR Report for Area - 4 March 2017.

Elections since last meeting: PR Chair – Kelley J ; PR Co-Chair – Jayme S
Positions still open: PI Chair, Secretary, Outreach Coordinator, Web Servant, CJC Coordinator
 Accomplished:

- Budget – submitting today
- We also have prepared a spreadsheet of quotes for PR materials
- We have done some outreach to some of the meetings from the former Southern Area
- Kelley attended Regional PR Subcommittee meeting
- We have ordered extra meeting lists and decided to go back to printing them every month

New Developments:

- Kelley was voted in as Chair of PR by the subcommittee
- Jayme was voted in as Co-Chair
- Many other folks nominated and qualified for positions on the subcommittee
- New Beginnings2, Pueblo, wishes to be a part of PPANA, hopefully coming to ASC.

Ongoing:

- CJC women's H&I meetings
- Recovery Village H&I meetings
- Outreach to former Southern Area meetings and groups

Announcements:

- We need a secretary and lots of other help – please come to PR and get involved!
- See Brandon to sign up to participate at Recovery Village
- See Kelley if you are interested in getting clearance to participate at CJC- men and women
- GSRs and GSR-As: it is suggested that you be attending PR Subcommittee whenever possible so you have the latest information to share with your groups. We meet fourth Sundays at 1:30 at the ASO
 In Service, Kelley J

- H&I Writing Program – Karl S.

- Karl shared info about the writing program, NA members can write to inmates to provide support, sponsor, etc. and the program provides literature to inmates as well. If anyone is interested they are encouraged to reach out.

- Old Business:

- State Fair NA Booth Professional Contacts: The contact from Rocky Mountain Primary Care Clinic in Pueblo was given 5 each of some of the main IPs, some of the pamphlets aimed at public information about NA. Sage left a voicemail and asked if they are interested in a presentation about NA and will let the committee know when she hears back.
- CRCNA 30 Workshop Review (was not discussed today, tabled for next month)
 - § Flyers with service positions – As discussed above, Gene will get info at the next region for a flyer.
 - § Webinars for meetings and trainings – Tabled
 - § Training at the area and group level – Tabled.
- DOC Panel Leader Reports (this was not discussed today)

- Current PR Literature Resources on hand: inventory spreadsheet passed around, the committee agreed to process Gene's request for literature.
- H&I Guidelines – As discussed above, several changes have been made and a draft distributed. The committee agreed to also add in info about alternate positions and their function as taking place of primary when the primary isn't able to attend.

- New Business:
 - Current Budget Status: Tier 3. Gene requested reimbursement from Region for literature order of \$1779.05, and Dan will request \$400 for Alert Magazine.
 - Elections: none at this time. The committee decided to add alternate/vice positions for each service position, but no nominations or volunteers at this time.

- Date to reconvene: April 9, 2017 noon – 2:30 pm in James H. Luru Room at Philip S. Miller Library, 100 S. Wilcox, Castle Rock, CO.